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Division of Academic Affairs

Meeting of the Assessment Committee

Tuesday, April 24, 2012
12:30PM – 2PM

Clock Tower Conference Room
Dianne Fallon
Amber Tatnall

Lisa Murphy

Claudette Dupee

Ro-Jean Straw

Doreen Rogan

Absent:

Tom McGinn

Megan Whitten
1) Approval of Minutes from 3-27-12
Dianne asked to insert that student exam fees might be pursued through foundation committee grants where Tom asked about stipends.  Amber made a motion to accept with revision, Lisa seconded, and the March minutes were approved.

2) Review Agenda for the Meeting
Dianne reminded the group that Kristina would not be present as the past Friday was her last day at YCCC.   Amber made a motion to accept, Lisa seconded, and approved.
3)  Old Business/Review Work Plan
a) Assessment Corner
	 Tom McGinn 
	March   not done

	 Doreen Rogan
	April      can do

	
	


Doreen said that due to lack of submissions Stefanie was not planning another newsletter this semester.   
b) Integrity/Responsibility – follow-up to conversation with Paula  -- Dianne
Dianne met with Paula Gagnon regarding pulling parties together to encourage college wide ILO focus.  Paula requested that Dianne put together an email which Dianne sent to Paula and will forward to assessment committee members.  There will not be an ILO focus on Professional Development Day.  Lisa asked if the committee could bring this to College Council.  Dianne will be attending the next meeting to present the End of the Year Report and can promote it then.  Doreen pointed out that first step is the Academic Dean -  while the committee is a standing committee under College Council, Paula’s approval is necessary.  Dianne invited committee members to attend the College Council meeting.

c) Assessment Project Proposal Format/Mini-grant guidelines – Dianne/Lisa/Ro-Jean   
Dianne and Lisa met regarding stipend guidelines.  Referring to the provided draft handout, Dianne explained the categories designed to address scale and scope as well as the use of the word  “honorarium” rather than stipend.

The categories are guidelines, not absolutes.  Doreen asked whether the 2nd and 3rd tier indicated the total amount ( it does) and suggested that there should be clarification about distribution/splits.  Amber suggest that a 4th bullet point be added  - “Honorarium will be distributed…”.   This 4th bullet should address the total request and distribution plan.   On the 2nd page, the following should be removed: “Department Chairs can also request additional hourly compensation at the regular “meeting time” rate too adjunct faculty for time spent in meetings discussing curriculum and assessments.”  Amber made a motion to approve the form with the suggested edits, Doreen seconded, and the form was approved.   A proposal will be forwarded to Paula after the assessment committee approves for her approval.  A form exists to accompany committee submissions with approval signatures that include committee and Academic Dean.
4) New Business 
a) Status update on PLOs (from Work Plan)
	Digital Media (revise & align)
	Tom
	April 2012  

	Digital Media, Animation (revise & align)
	Tom
	April 2012

	Digital Media, Graphic Design (revise & align)
	Tom
	April  2012

	Health Studies (revise & align)
	Doreen
	April 2012

	Medical Assisting (revise & align)
	Doreen
	April 2012

	Career Studies 
	Ro-Jean
	Mar 2012

	Trade & Technical Occupations
	Tom
	Mar 2012


 Tom is sick but Dianne said he thought he had done Digital Media.  Tom need s to tie the outcomes to the ILOs.  Ro-Jean has done her part of Career Studies and has sent it to Tom.  There was some discussion about Career Studies as the committee wanted some clarification about the program.  There is no sequencing for Career Studies.  Career Studies is the liberal studies of the technical career path.  It is the same as TTO without the work requirement.  Dianne asked who would work with Tom next year while Doreen is on sabbatical.  Doreen felt it unnecessary to have someone like herself to meet with – talking to anyone of the committee members or bringing it to committee would be as effective.  The items will remain on the agenda.

b)  Committee membership for next year  
      Uncertain 
c) Added – Dianne presented a preview of the End of the Year report.  
The End of the Year report is an explanation of the accomplishments on the Work Plan.  Dianne requested that Amber attend College Council to explain how her project is an example of  a project that could be funded under the new mini-grant.
5)     Amber made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Doreen.  Approved.
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